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(4) Source separation, recycling and 
resource conservation should be uti-
lized whenever technically and eco-
nomically feasible. 

(5) Mixed waste processing facilities 
for the recovery of energy and mate-
rials should be utilized whenever tech-
nically and economically feasible. 

(6) Source separation, resource con-
servation and mixed waste processing 
capacity should be combined to achieve 
the most effective resource conserva-
tion and economic balance. 

Subpart E—Facility Planning and 
Implementation 

§ 256.40 Requirements. 
In order to comply with section 

4003(6), the State plan shall provide for 
adequate resource conservation, recov-
ery, storage, treatment and disposal fa-
cilities and practices necessary to use 
or dispose of solid and hazardous waste 
in an environmentally sound manner. 

§ 256.41 Recommendations for assess-
ing the need for facilities. 

(a) In meeting the requirement for 
adequate resource conservation, recov-
ery, storage, treatment and disposal fa-
cilities and practices, the State plan 
should provide for an assessment of the 
adequacy of existing facilities and 
practices and the need for new or ex-
panded facilities and practices. 

(1) The needs assessment should be 
based on current and projected waste 
generation rates and on the capacities 
of presently operating and planned fa-
cilities. 

(2) Existing and planned resource 
conservation and recovery practices 
and their impact on facility needs 
should be assessed. 

(3) Current and projected movement 
of solid and hazardous waste across 
State and local boundaries should be 
assessed. 

(4) Special handling needs should be 
determined for all solid waste cat-
egories. 

(5) Impact on facility capacities due 
to predictable changes in waste quan-
tities and characteristics should be es-
timated. 

(6) Environmental, economic, and 
other constraints on continued oper-
ation of facilities should be assessed. 

(7) Diversion of wastes due to closure 
of open dumps should be anticipated. 

(8) Facilities and practices planned 
or provided for by the private sector 
should be assessed. 

(b) The State plan should provide for 
the identification of areas which re-
quire new capacity development, based 
on the needs assessment. 

§ 256.42 Recommendations for assur-
ing facility development. 

(a) The State plan should address fa-
cility planning and acquisition for all 
areas which are determined to have in-
sufficient recovery, storage, treatment 
and disposal capacity in the assess-
ment of facility needs. 

(b) Where facilities and practices are 
found to be inadequate, the State plan 
should provide for the necessary facili-
ties and practices to be developed by 
responsible State and substate agencies 
or by the private sector. 

(c) For all areas found to have five or 
fewer years of capacity remaining, the 
State plan should provide for: 

(1) The development of estimates of 
waste generation by type and char-
acteristic, 

(2) The evaluation and selection of 
resource recovery, conservation or dis-
posal methods, 

(3) Selection of sites for facilities, 
and 

(4) Development of schedules of im-
plementation. 

(d) The State plan should encourage 
private sector initiatives in order to 
meet the identified facility needs. 

(e) In any area having fewer than 2 
years of projected capacity, the State 
plan should provide for the State to 
take action such as acquiring facilities 
or causing facilities to be acquired. 

(f) The State plan should provide for 
the initiation and development of envi-
ronmentally sound facilities as soon as 
practicable to replace all open dumps. 

(g) The State plan should provide for 
the State, in cooperation with substate 
agencies, to establish procedures for 
choosing which facilities will get pri-
ority for technical or financial assist-
ance or other emphasis. Highest pri-
ority should be given to facilities de-
veloped to replace or upgrade open 
dumps. 
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(h) The State plan should provide for 
substate cooperation and policies for 
free and unrestricted movement of 
solid and hazardous waste across State 
and local boundaries. 

Subpart F—Coordination With 
Other Programs 

§ 256.50 Requirements. 
Section 4003(1) requires the State 

solid waste management plan to 
idenifty means for coordinating re-
gional planning and implementation 
under the State plan. Section 1006 re-
quires the Administrator to integrate 
all provisions of this Act (including ap-
proval of State plans) with other Acts 
that grant regulatory authority to the 
Administrator in order to prevent du-
plication of administrative and en-
forcement efforts. In order to meet 
these requirements: 

(a) The State solid waste manage-
ment plan shall be developed in coordi-
nation with Federal, State, and sub-
state programs for air quality, water 
quality, water supply, waste water 
treatment, pesticides, ocean protec-
tion, toxic substances control, noise 
control, and radiation control. 

(b) The State plan shall provide for 
coordination with programs under sec-
tion 208 of the Clean Water Act, as 
amended (33 U.S.C. 1288). In identifying 
agencies for solid waste management 
planning and implementation, the 
State shall review the solid waste man-
agement activities being conducted by 
water quality planning and manage-
ment agencies designated under section 
208 of the Clean Water Act. Where fea-
sible, identification of such agencies 
should be considered during the identi-
fication of responsibilities under sub-
part B of this part. Where solid waste 
management and water quality agen-
cies are separate entities, necessary co-
ordination procedures shall be estab-
lished. 

(c) The State plan shall provide for 
coordination with the National Pollut-
ant Discharge Elimination System 
(NPDES) established under section 402 
of the Clean Water Act, as amended (33 
U.S.C. 1342). The issuance of State fa-
cility permits and actions taken to 
close or upgrade open dumps shall be 
timed, where practicable, to coordinate 

closely with the issuance of a new or 
revised NPDES permit for such facil-
ity. 

(d) The State plan shall provide for 
coordination with activities for munic-
ipal sewage sludge disposal and utiliza-
tion conducted under the authority of 
section 405 of the Clean Water Act, as 
amended (33 U.S.C. 1345), and with the 
program for construction grants for 
publicly owned treatment works under 
section 201 of the Clean Water Act, as 
amended (33 U.S.C. 1281). 

(e) The State plan shall provide for 
coordination with State pretreatment 
activities under section 307 of the 
Clean Water Act, as amended (33 U.S.C. 
1317). 

(f) The State plan shall provide for 
coordination with agencies conducting 
assessments of the impact of surface 
impoundments on underground sources 
of drinking water under the authority 
of section 1442(a)(8)(C) of the Safe 
Drinking Water Act (42 U.S.C. 300j–1). 

(g) The State plan shall provide for 
coordination with State underground 
injection control programs (40 CFR 
Parts 122, 123, 124, and 146) carried out 
under the authority of the Safe Drink-
ing Water Act (42 U.S.C. 300f et seq.) 
and with the designation of sole source 
aquifers under section 1424 of that Act. 

(h) The State plan shall provide for 
coordination with State implementa-
tion plans developed under the Clean 
Air Act (42 U.S.C. 7401 et seq.; inciner-
ation and open burning limitations; 
and, State implementation plan re-
quirements impacting resource recov-
ery systems). 

(i) The State plan shall provide for 
coordination with the Army Corps of 
Engineers permit program (or author-
ized State program) under section 404 
of the Clean Water Act, as amended (33 
U.S.C. 1344) for dredge and fill activi-
ties in waters of the United States. 

(j) The State plan shall provide for 
coordination with the Office of Endan-
gered Species, Department of the Inte-
rior, to ensure that solid waste man-
agement activities, especially the 
siting of disposal facilities, do not jeop-
ardize the continued existence of an en-
dangered or threated species nor result 
in the destruction or adverse modifica-
tion of a critical habitat. 
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